
 

 

 
MEETING: COUNCIL 
 
MEETING DATE: 7 NOVEMBER   
 
ITEM: 7 - QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL 
 

No. Questioner Addressed to: Question  
1 Councillor G 

Waller  
Councillor R 
Powell, Deputy 
Leader and 
Portfolio Holder for 
Planning, 
Highways and 
Transport 

The planning for the Stamford North 
development is well advanced and a 
planning application has been submitted 
for the part of the development within 
Rutland at Quarry Farm.  However, it 
appears that neither the part of the site 
within Rutland nor that within Stamford 
includes provision for a medical practice.   
 
Can the Portfolio Holder please tell us 
whether discussions with South Kesteven 
District Council and/or Allison Homes to  
include a medical practice building being 
built as part of the developer contributions 
for Stamford North? 
 

2 Councillor P 
Browne 

Councillor S 
Harvey, Portfolio 
Holder for Health, 
Wellbeing and 
Adult Care  

Difficulties in accessing GPs have been a 
concern of many Rutland residents for 
some time and the numbers of Rutland 
residents leaving Lakeside Healthcare in 
Stamford to join Empingham Medical 
Practice has added to the pressure on GP 
services locally.   
 
With regard to the proposed Stamford 
North development, can the Portfolio 
Holder detail the discussions she has had 
with both the Leicester, Leicestershire and 
Rutland Integrated Care Board and its 
Lincolnshire equivalent to fund a GP 
practice on the Stamford North site should 
a building be provided through developer 
contribution? 

 
 
 
 


